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Milan: 
  
            As you know, we represent Acadia Landing LLC (“Arcadia”) in connection with its Application for 
Financial Assistance (the “Application”) submitted to the Glen Cove Industrial Development Agency for 
certain sales and use tax exemption benefits. 
  
            Arcadia initially estimated that the Project would be completed by December 31, 2020 as 
indicated in Section 5(B) of the Application.  Unfortunately, due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic 
crises and the executive order(s) promulgated by Governor Cuomo related thereto, significant delays in 
completion are anticipated.  In guidance issued in connection with Governor Cuomo’s executive orders 
ordering all non-essential employers to reduce their on-site workforce, the Empire State Development 
Corporation has stated that “all non-essential construction must shut down except emergency 
construction, (e.g. a project necessary to protect health and safety of the occupants, or to continue a 
project if it would be unsafe to allow to remain undone until it is safe to shut the site).”  
  

At this time, we are unable to determine or estimate the duration of the delays resulting from the 
COVID-19 pandemic, including, without limitation, the full impact that COVID-19 will have on our ability to 
recommence construction, the availability of our supply chain for materials and labor even if construction 
is allowed to re-commence, and the availability of governmental offices that are required to legally 
perform and complete construction. 

  
Accordingly, Arcadia respectfully requests that the Application be deemed modified and amended 

to reflect a proposed completion date of December 31, 2021. 
  
Please contact me with any questions or concerns. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Lou Fiore 

             
Louis  Fiore 
Partner 

 
A Limited Liability Partnership 
333 Earle Ovington Blvd., Suite 1010 
Uniondale, New York 11553 
Phone: 516-248-1700 
Fax: 516-248-1729 
E-Mail: lfiore@ForchelliLaw.com 
WWW.FORCHELLILAW.COM  
 
The contents of this communication are confidential and/or legally privileged. If you are not the intended 
recipient of this communication, please notify the sender as soon as possible. Thank you. 
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